
 

 

Dear families, 
 
All at Lady Lumley's are ready for the half term break! There has been so much for our community to get involved 
in - in lessons and for enrichment. Our Year 11 are well into the practical assessments for their GCSE examinations. 
Mr Martin has had 5 fabulous final cook days - restaurant quality 3 course meals were prepared and hopefully 
made it home to be enjoyed. The musicians are recording, the artists are on their final piece prep and DT 
are making their final products. MFL and Drama will follow quickly after half term, with PE practical planned in too. 
Full use of Sparks and GCSE Pod will support revision over half term to put Year 11 in the best position for their last 
round of PPE.  
Thank you to Year 8 and Year 10 families for attending the Parent Student Teacher evenings, and Year 7 for 
booking in for the first week back. Our Year 10 Historians have been to the Thackray Museum and we have 
welcomed two visiting authors. Mrs Le Grande has led an informative assembly targeting internet safety. We have 
more events booked in for after half term including a Year 12 Higher Education Conference and Year 13 Chemistry 
visit. 
Lady Lumley's is very proud of their sixth formers, and we were delighted to see today that our 2024 A Levels 
students outperformed all providers across Ryedale and Scarborough! Well done them! Mr Carter's ambition has 
helped our current sixth form receive fantastic offers from the most competitive universities. This is really exciting 
for the Pickering community as Lady Lumley's helps give the best opportunities for our young people.  
Proud Thursday continues to be a highlight of the week for staff and students - it is a delight to see such a range of 
beautiful work across the curriculum and year groups. 
 
Clair Foden 
Headteacher  
Lady Lumley's School 

The Impact of Good Attendance 
 
Following the most recent Year 11 Pre-Public Examinations (PPEs), we have analysed students’ outcomes based 
upon their attendance.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Students whose attendance is below 90% this year achieved on average, 0.6 of a grade below their expected 

outcome in each of their exams. Students whose attendance is above 95% this year achieved on average 0.3 of a 

grade above their expected outcome in each of their exams.  



 

Duke of Edinburgh Award Celebrating Our Volunteers 
 
At Lady Lumley's Secondary School, we are incredibly proud of our students' dedication to volunteering as part of 
their Duke of Edinburgh (DofE) Award. Their efforts not only contribute to their personal growth but also make a 
significant impact on our local community. 
 
Harley has been helping a charity through the Round Table since January 2023, demonstrating a strong 
commitment to community service. Chloe and Maisie have shown exceptional leadership skills through their roles 
in Sports Leadership, inspiring younger students to stay active and engaged. 
 
Joseph and Martha have taken a unique approach by working with the environment, counting penguins online to 
support wildlife conservation efforts. Freddie is raising awareness about conservation by litter picking in his village, 
ensuring our natural habitats remain clean and protected. 
 
Zachary and Evie have been invaluable in their roles at the football tuck shop and as a park run volunteer, 
respectively, supporting local events and fostering a sense of community. Sarah and Archie have been coaching 
tennis and football, helping to develop the next generation of athletes. 
 
These are just a few examples of the incredible volunteering activities our students are involved in. Their hard work 
and dedication not only benefit the community but also help them develop essential skills and values that will 
serve them well in the future. Let's continue to support and celebrate our volunteers! 
 
Mr Mann  
Outdoor Education Lead  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
After the success of our Christmas card making to our local care homes, this term some of our Duke of Edinburgh 
volunteers have been writing a letter about themselves and their school to go on to one of the care home residents 
to create a "pen pal" system.  5 Whitby Road care home were so grateful for all the Christmas cards and lovely 
messages that their residents received. Ms Steadman wanted to keep the community engagement going by 
developing this into letters from our students. If you have not had the time to do this then please can you complete 
it over the holidays and bring it into school the first week back. 
 
Ms Steadman 
Year 10 Pastoral Officer  

Learning Support Study Club 
 
Unfortunately there will be no learning support study club on Monday 24th February  



Life at Lady Lumley’s 
 
An Invisible Man Theatre Company - Wherever Home Is 
 
This week, Stephen and Naomi from An Invisible Man presented their play, Wherever Home Is, to Year 7 which 
was followed by a workshop and hot seating of the key characters. The play explored themes around change - 
moving home, moving around as part of a military family, parental splits - and Year 7 engaged incredibly well with 
the performance and workshop. Both Stephen and Naomi were incredibly complimentary of our students and 
their thoughtful and mature contributions.  
Stephen will return after the half term to perform Inside Out to Year 10, which looks at mental health, managing 
relationships, spotting unhealthy or coercive relationships and some potential consequences of teenage 
pregnancy. Students will be reminded of the pastoral support available to them throughout and afterwards.  
 
 
 
Children's Mental Health Week 
 
As part of Children's Mental Health Week, Mr Heeley spoke in assembly about the importance of the Five Ways to 
Wellbeing. This complements the work students have already done, or are currently doing in their Life lessons 
around mental health and wellbeing. A reminder that there is a specific section on the Lady Lumley's website with 
links to sources of support for adults and young people around mental health. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mr Heeley 
PSCHE & Careers Lead  
 



Sparx Science 
 
Thank You for Engaging with Sparx – New Sparx Club Starting Soon! 
 
Thank you so much for your continued support and for engaging with Sparx to enhance your child's learning 
experience. We are excited to see the progress that your child is making through Sparx, and we truly appreciate 
your involvement in their educational journey. 
 
We’re also thrilled to announce the launch of our new Sparx Club, which will be starting in the first week of March! 
This club is designed to provide additional support, guidance, and motivation for students, all while making 
learning even more enjoyable. 
 
What can you expect from the Sparx Club? 
 
• Extra learning support: Our club offers tailored sessions to help students with any challenges they may be 

facing. 
 
• Interactive and fun activities: Sparx Club aims to make learning engaging and interactive, ensuring students 

stay motivated. 
 
• Boost in confidence: By participating, students will have the opportunity to improve their skills in a 

supportive environment. 



DTP Vaccinations  

Students in Year 9 are due to receive the DTP (Diphtheria, Tetanus, Polio) and MENINGITIS ACWY vaccinations this 

year. 

Please go to Vaccination UK Immunisation and complete a consent form online, please do this as soon as possible. 
If you do not wish to consent to your child having the vaccinations, then please complete a formal NO consent via 
the same link. Information about the vaccines can be found on the following websites: www.schoolvaccination.uk 
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/6405e7ae8fa8f527fb67cb6a/UKHSA-12287-immunisations-
young-people.pdf 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/immunisations-for-young-people 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://yny.schoolvaccination.uk/dtp/2024/northyorkshire
http://www.schoolvaccination.uk/
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/6405e7ae8fa8f527fb67cb6a/UKHSA-12287-immunisations-young-people.pdf
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/6405e7ae8fa8f527fb67cb6a/UKHSA-12287-immunisations-young-people.pdf
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/immunisations-for-young-people


 



 
Thackray Museum Visit  
 
Last week our Year 10 historians had the opportunity to deepen their knowledge of medicine from the Victorian 
era to present times during the trip to the Thackray Museum of Medicine in Leeds. The students impeccable 
behaviour was noted by members of the public and other schools visiting and allowed students to make the most 
of the interactive exhibits in the museum. Three brave students volunteered to demonstrate the horrors of 
Victorian surgery during an hour long workshop.  Luckily all students returned with their limbs intact! It was 
privilege to spend the day with our historians, enriching their historical knowledge and understanding.  
 
Mrs Hughes, Mrs Thompson and Mr Downes  



 

Year 7 Girls Hockey Tournament 

The Year 7 girls finished in equal first place in the district, winning three games and drawing two on Tuesday. This 

meant that the girls were unbeaten in all of their games. A special mention to Daisy M who only let in 1 goal all 

tournament for her first time playing in goal!!  

Pictured: Phoebe P, Maddie S, Phoebe G, Evie G, Daisy M, Harriet B, Kym W, Alexis W and Lydia F. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Match Report  

Firstly, we would like to thank all the schools for taking part in our hockey tournament. We would like to share our 

excitement as we have drawn two and won three with some excellent hockey play. The Year 7 team from Lady 

Lumley's would like to thank Mrs Hodsman and Miss Turner for the fantastic advice and coaching skills and 

opportunities that they provide for us. We have come away with smiles on our faces and our heads held high. We 

also want to thank all the other PE teachers for bringing their schools to Lady Lumley’s and hopefully we can return 

the favour.  

By Evie G 



Enrichment 

Study Plus 



 

 
Dates for the Diary 

 
 

HALF TERM 3 
 

Friday 14th February - School Closes for Half Term 

 

HALF TERM 4 

Monday 24th February - Students Return to School 

w/c Monday 24th February—Y11 MFL Trial; Speaking Exams 

Thursday 27th February—Y7 Parent, Student, Teacher Consultation Evening 4-7:30pm 

w/c Monday 3rd March—Y11 PPEs 

Tuesday 4th March—Y10 Invisible Man Production 

Wednesday 5th March—Y13 Chemistry Visit, University of York 

Wednesday 5th March—Y12 Supporting Success Evening 6-7pm 

Friday 7th March—Y12 Higher Education Conference, Ampleforth College 

w/c 10th March—Y11 PPEs 

Wednesday 12th March– Y6 Parent Information Evening  

w/c 17th March—Y13 PPEs 

Tuesday 18th March—Y11 PPE 

Friday 21st March—GCSE Drama Performance Exam 

 

Staff Training Days  

Monday 21st July 2025 

Tuesday 22nd July 2025 

 

Useful Contact Information 

 

Main School Office: 01751 472846 

Admin Email: admin@ll.coastandvale.academy 

Finance Email: budget@ll.coastandvale.academy 

SEND Email: LLSEND@ll.coastandvale.academy 

Student Support Email: support@ll.coastandvale.academy 

Transport Email: transport@ll.coastandvale.academy 



Young Carers Action Day 2025 

Young Carers Action Day 2025 is coming soon and this year’s theme is "Give Me A Break", focusing on the 

importance of rest and respite for young carers. Mark your calendars for Wednesday, 12th March 2025! 

Our Young Carers Action Day 2025 resources are available below. These resources are designed to help everyone 

get involved in Young Carers Action Day 2025 — young and young adult carers, their friends, professionals who 

may interact with young carers, and local carer organisations. 

Check out the downloadable materials and get ready to support Young Carers Action Day 2025!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Following the theme of Young Carers Action Day (YCAD) 2025 as "Give Me A Break", please find link below to the 
Carers Trust Website which has lots of downloadable resources: 
  
Young Carers Action Day 2025: Resources 
 
 
These are to help young and young adult carers, their friends, professionals who might interact with young carers, 
and local carer organisations get involved with YCAD 2025. 
  
Posters - to raise awareness about who young carers are and why they need more support. 
Storytelling guides - to help you tell really engaging stories that connect your audience to young carers. 
Young carers in education guides for England, Scotland and Wales – for local carer organisations to send to their 
contacts in schools, colleges or universities to help them better identify and support young and young adult carers. 
  
Please download and share these resources with your colleagues and across your networks so we can spread the 
word about Young Carers Action Day 2025. Thank you for your support with this! 

https://carers.org/young-carers-action-day-2025/young-carers-action-day-2025-resources













